Mr. H. W. Gowans Superintendant of Schools Tulsa, Oklahoma

Dear Harry:

on May 23rd, you write me telling me you won 1400 and that your friend, Roeder Wild, deserves a great deal of credit for the success of the election. I expected to write you and congratulate you upon your success but your letter coming just about Commencement time caused me to defer for a few days and here has been a month already.

Although this congratulation is belated, it's none the less genuine and I want you to know I "bully" in your spunk. You gave them a great administration and this election shows that they believe in you. Keep up the good work.

By the way, I believe we are going to have your niece in our office, when and if she whips the shorthand that she is taking here from one of the Professor's wifes on the Hill. Folly has been in to see me and we're now awaiting the time until she can become more proficient. She is a fine girl and I think will make an excellent secretary. By son, Bob, and she were in some of their classes together and both were Phi Beta Kappa's. So, I can reasonably assume that they are both pretty smart youngsters.

With all good wishes, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation-Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.